Pierce County Fire Chiefs’ Association

Meeting Minutes

November 5, 2009
Call to Order

President Reggie Romines called the Pierce County Fire Chiefs’ Association meeting to order at 11:35 a.m. at the American Red Cross located at 1235 South Tacoma Way, Tacoma, WA.  The following were present:

Greg Hull, DuPont FD


Dexter Habeck, Eatonville FD

Mitch Sagers, University Place FD
Dan Rankin, University Place FD

Bob Black, Gig Harbor FD


Eric Watson, Gig Harbor FD
John Burgess, Gig Harbor FD

Mike Miller, Gig Harbor FD

Bill Jarmon, Gig Harbor FD

Scott Casebolt, Gig Harbor FD

Tom Sutich, Gig Harbor FD

Jack Andren, CPFR
Ruth Obadal, CPFR



Matt Holm, CPFR
Judy Murphy, CPFR


Gary McVay, Brown’s Point FD
Chuck West, Ken Peninsula FD

Reggie Romines, GFR
Todd Jensen, GFR



John McDonald, EPFR
Garry Olson, PCFD #23


Wayne Wienholz, PCFPB

Dic Gribbon, PSCAA


Mike Molyneux, ARC

Larry Smith, ARC



Paul Spirup, Boeing FD

Joe Quinn, Attorney



Denise Menge, Recorder
Flag Salute
Mitch Sagers led the flag salute.
A representative from the American Red Cross reminded everyone of the Real Heroes Breakfast being held on December 4, 2009 from 7:30 to 9:00 a.m. at the Murano Hotel.  Please RSVP to Becky at 441-7620.
Approval of Minutes

It was moved and seconded to approve the October 1, 2009 minutes.  MOTION CARRIED.
Treasurer’s Report

President Romines reported Kathy Hale gave him a copy of the Treasurer’s Report.  The current balance of the account is $7,437.86 and there is $1,650.00 in the EMS Fund for a total amount of $9,087.86.
Correspondence

President Romines reported that he received an informational notice from SE Thurston Fire & EMS regarding Resolution #2009-J03.  They wanted our Association to know that Commissioner Steven Slater has been censored by their Board.
Guest Speaker
Bill Lokey is not here.
COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Program/Speaker Committee
Nothing at this time.
Audit Committee
Nothing to report.
Banquet/Awards Committee

Matt Holm distributed banquet flyers.  It will be on December 3rd with RSVP by November 27th.  As of this morning there are a total of ten (10) people signed up, including spouses.
Nominations Committee

President Romines opened nominations to the floor for Executive Board positions.  The current nominations are:
President:

Reggie Romines

Vice President: 
John McDonald

Secretary:

Wayne Wienholz

Treasurer:

Kathy Hale

Trustee 1:

Gary McVay

Trustee 2:

Eric Watson

There being no further nominations, it was moved and seconded to close nominations.  Jack Andren moved and Chuck West seconded to approve the slate of nominations as presented.  MOTION CARRIED.
UASI Committee

No representative present.
Regional Communications Committee
Nothing at this time.
DIVISION REPORTS:

EMS

Judy Murphy reported there are 8 or 9 changes coming out of the protocol review.  Next year will be a big revision.
Agencies whose paramedics recert in January thru May, WAC allows for them to test up to six (6) months early.  With the new type of testing process they have to take the Protocol test and the National Registry test.  If they’re recert paperwork is done before the end of December, they can recert under the old way.

Update on H1N1 – the County is at the first level of response which is an out patient setting.  We are at a 10% threshold and once it reaches 25 or 50% it might change how we provide care.  With regards to immunizations, the State has said that paramedics cannot give them unless it is a declared emergency.  At this time nurses have to administer them.  We are at the point now of trying to get to those who were off on days vaccinations were given.  She would like a letter of support from the Association to Dr. Chen to support declaring an emergency so that Paramedics can administer the H1N1 vaccination.  Discussion followed.  This would only be a health emergency for preventive health measure.  Other counties have done this and have been successful.  Gary McVay moved and Mike Miller seconded that a letter of support be sent to the Health Director to declare a health emergency.  MOTION CARRIED.
Judy Murphy reported there will be a vaccine clinic this Saturday from 9:00 to 4:00 at Clover Park High School.  They are expecting large crowds since the last one at Bethel was cancelled.  She distributed information on PPE for those responding on calls with flu-like symptoms.  She will also send this to Denise to send out via e-mail as well as post on the web-site.

Training – MetroTraining

Representative not present.
Training – TEW Training/Exercise

Gary McVay reported the October meeting was cancelled and they’ll be meeting next week.  The SWAT exercise at the South Hill Mall was pretty successful.  There is money available for regional haz mat training.  Not many requests have been received for 2010 which is actually the 2009 grant money.  Monies are available for backfill, OT, meals, instructors, etc.
OUTSIDE AGENCY REPORTS:

American Red Cross

Reported they responded on 12 fires and assisted 38 individuals last month.  There have already been 7 fires this month.
Department of Emergency Management

No representative present.
EMS 

No representative present.
Fire Marshal

Nothing at this time.

State Chiefs/Western Chiefs

Nothing at this time.
PS Clean Air Agency
Dic Gribbon reported the woodstove replacement program is underway and allows for eligible people to apply for a $750.00 to $3,000.00 rebate.  More information is available on the PS Clean Air website.
PC Fire Commissioners
Bill Jarmon reported their next meeting is on the 19th at 7:00 p.m. at Edgewood Fire.  Last month was the annual conference in Spokane and Bob Skaggs is now the President of the Commissioners Association.
Dept. of Natural Resources

Chuck Frame reported he has sent out the Mutual Aid Unified Command Agreements to those agencies that were interested.  Please sign and return them.  Fire Training is being put together and will be available on the website soon.
Unfinished Business

A.  Updated PC Mutual Aid Agreement – Attorney Quinn reported a committee has been working on updating the original 1993/1994 agreement.  It is much like the old agreement and is ready to be circulated for review.  Once they are signed, they need to go back to the Association, not Attorney Quinn.  The Association will now have custody of all of the signed original agreements.
The Inter County Regional Mutual Aid Agreement for King, Pierce and Mason counties for Haz-Mat and Special Ops will be coming out in the next few months.

The Automatic Aid Agreement is still being worked on.  There is a template that he is recommending agencies have in place.  Automatic aid should be documented.
New Business
Nothing at this time.
Good of the Order

President Romines reminded everyone of the Dan Packer Memorial Award nominations.  Please submit them by November 18th.
President Romines reported that Graham Fire has a new Assistant Chief of Training.  B/C Robert Park resigned and Jay Espinosa went back to a B/C position.  Tom Mason is the new A/C of Training.

Adjournment
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 12:25 p.m.

The next Meeting will be January 7, 2010 at 11:30 at Graham Fire & Rescue.
Pierce County Fire Chiefs Association

November 5, 2009

Page 1 of 3

